To: Mr. Walter Marlowe

From: Chuck Cotnoir, Director

Dukes County Emergency Management Agency

Martha’s Vineyard Island and the Elizabeth Islands Chain

Mr. Marlowe,
It was nice meeting you at NAPA on Sunday. Thank you for accepting my invitation to become a member of the Dukes County Auxiliary. The Auxiliary is an informal group of Island Summer Residents from diverse professional fields, who have been invited to help in Island disaster response and recovery activities during those times that the member feels that they are available. These volunteers have a wide range of activities to choose from. 

You could choose to give direct volunteer support during disasters through Dukes County directed efforts for the support of American Red Cross, Salvation Army, or Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps disaster relief activities.

You may prefer to use your particular professional vocational expertise, during times of Island disasters, to help during a long disaster recovery period of major loss of life and/or personal property. Disasters of major impact affect all Islanders and the involvement of Auxiliary members can assure that all demographics of the Island community are included in federal financial and other disaster recovery aid.
Those members of the Dukes County Auxiliary, who are retired, may wish to get involved in helping Dukes County Emergency Management in non-disaster projects during their summer stay. 
In your case, because of your extensive experience in finance and thematic investing, you might find it challenging to brainstorm with other Auxiliary members to create an Economic Development project that could enhance the economic survivability of our geographically isolated community, if devastated by a natural disaster or world-wide calamity. Perhaps a project similar to the model found at :

http://www.gafspfund.org/sites/gafspfund.org/files/MGDS%20II%20final%20document%20january%202012.pdf 
CTRL + CLICK to follow this link

Another example might be the development of a fund raising effort, under the auspices of the Dukes County Auxiliary, that would be used educate local businesses in contingency planning in the event of disaster destruction (banking, transportation, food delivery, etc)
If you know anyone who would find these projects interesting, please let me know. 

An auxiliary membership also creates other benefits and opportunities, as well

All members receive email bulletins throughout the year whenever natural disasters threaten their property


           Members can meet and network with other summer resident Auxiliary members from their particular profession for the betterment of the future of Martha’s Vineyard, themselves and their families.



Members can meet and network with other summer resident Auxiliary members of different professions which may prove advantageous to themselves, their families and the County f Dukes County

I have added you to our membership list. 
Thank You,


Chuck

